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March 3, 2025 
 

FORMAL PUBLIC NOTICE 

RISK MANAGEMENT PLAN (RMP) DOCUMENT REVIEW 

CALIFORNIA ACCIDENTAL RELEASE PREVENTION (CalARP) PROGRAM 

 
In accordance with the California Health and Safety Code, Chapter 6.95, Article 2, Section 25535.2 
and the California Code of Regulations, Title 19, Division 5, Chapter 2, Section 5070.2(c), notice is 
hereby given that the Risk Management Plan (RMP), dated 14 March 2024, has been accepted as 
complete for the following stationary source facility: 

 
BETTER BRANDS FOOD PRODUCTS INC. 

256 KEARNY ROAD 
WATSONVILLE, CA  95076 

 
 

The RMP is a detailed engineering analysis of the potential accident factors present at the facility 
and the mitigation measures that can be implemented to reduce this accident potential.  

The purpose of the RMP is to reduce the risk of an accidental release for the Program Level Two 
(2), Anhydrous Ammonia covered process from the stationary source facility. 

The RMP is available for public review and comment for forty-five (45) calendar days from the date 
of this posting. Any interested party may review and comment on these plans at the County of 
Santa Cruz Environmental Health Division (CSCEHD) office, by appointment only, at the 
following location:   

County Government Center 
701 Ocean Street 

3rd Floor – Room 312 
Santa Cruz, CA  95060 

Pursuant to 19 CCR § 5070.2(d), any comments submitted by the public to CSCEHD will be taken 
into consideration during the evaluation review. If you have any comments or questions regarding 
this public notice, please contact our agency at (831) 454-2022 or at 
HazMat@santacruzcountyca.gov. It is not necessary to respond if you have no comments. 
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